

## Amesbury H&WBG

Notes and actions from the meeting 5<sup>th</sup> September 2016

### **Attendance**

Cllr G Wright, Cllr J Smale, Cllr F Westmoreland, J Tidd, O Spence, J Hargrave, E McClelland, A Day, K Johns, D Roberts, Leah Scot, M Bacon, E Townsend, K Jammeh, C Lintel, Russ Bolton, S White, Cllr I West, E Brownhill, E Terry,

### **Apologies**

Cllr M Hewitt, C Musslewhite, S Cardy, M Atkinson, C Angel, D Burchmore

### **Notes of last meeting**

The notes were accepted as a true reflection of the meeting.

Cllr GW informed the group that Larkhill is now registered with Safe Places.

<https://www.google.com/maps/d/edit?mid=1oaNfnS3kvZ2wJdjN7lxjUzOVsd8>

We now have 8 drivers registered with the MIDAS minibus drivers scheme and this is helping groups to organise more activities.

Healthwatch Wiltshire is building "Your Care Your Support" **Cllr GW will take a look at this and offer some feedback.**

<https://www.yourcareyoursupportwiltshire.org.uk/content/distributionform.aspx?id=16811&itemid=16811>

### **Older People's Champion**

JT updated the group on the very successful outing that was funded by the area board. The full report is attached. In addition to this. Durrington pool hosted a session with trips and falls, walking and swimming sessions. This was also very successful. They are looking to introduce shorter walks for those unable to walk long distances.

DR has negotiated the use of WC minibuses for events supported by the area board. This has helped Alzheimer's Society to organise events and they will make further use of this in the future.

AD thanked the group for supporting the group.

EM commented that we need to target the harder to reach people in the community. Many attendees informed everyone of various activities and events happening. It was suggested that people send regular updates about what is happening. This could then attract people who may not be aware of these events.

**DR to circulate attendance list.**

### **Age UK**

SW informed the group about the Age UK bust that will now be used in the south of the county. This will be used in the car park at Tesco. It was suggested that we could all take advantage of this and organise a “health related” community day at Tesco. Possible dates. November 7<sup>th</sup>. December 5<sup>th</sup>.

**Some of the group to steer this event and circulate details for others to set up a stall.**

### **This Girl Can project**

The group were informed about a project to target females to take part in physical activities. This will be a focused piece of work that should commence in January 2017. There may also be opportunities to develop walking netball. If anyone knows of anyone who might benefit from this to contact KJ.

### **Changing and washing facilities at Redworth Centre**

Cllr FW highlighted the possible need for such facilities and that the Redworth centre has a facility that partly meets this need but is in need of a shower facility. The H&WB group supported this initiative in principle.

**Cllr FW to explore costs and benefits and report back to H&WB group**

### **JSA event**

DR informed the group about the Joint Strategic Assessment process (JSA) and that this will help to identify the priorities for the community area going forward. Work will commence shortly to draw up the base figures across a number of themes. In January a JSA event will take place to then use this data and specific knowledge to then identify some priorities some possible solutions for this community area.

This event will take place in January 2017. The H&WB group will be invited.

Date and time of next meeting TBA